
 mpressions
legacies of love and fingerprints on the world

For friends of Senior Independence Hospice
Volume 3, Issue 4    Spring 2015

In this issue:
Memory Bears Keep Love Alive . .
The Most Beautiful Thing . . . . . . . .
Reader Opinion Survey . . . . . . . .

page  4
page  6
page  7

pATIENT’S wISH iS TO 
SHARE GRATITUDE
page 2



2

PATIENT’S WISH IS TO SHARE GRATITUDE
Donors help patient to celebrate caregivers who have become friends

On the cover: Denise Bernath 
with her friend, Dianne Harbauer. 
Denise hosted an “ALS diagnosis 
party” to celebrate the friendships 
she’s made due to her diagnosis.

One year after her diagnosis, 
one year after that day when 
Denise Bernath learned she 
had amyotrophic lateral 
sclerosis (ALS), also known 
as Lou Gehrig's disease, she 
had a party -- a really big one.

More than 250 guests 
attended Denise’s party in the 
Knights of Columbus Hall 
in Perrysburg last fall. As 
part of Senior Independence 
Hospice’s Make it Happen 
program Denise had asked for 
this party — not for herself, 
but to celebrate all of her 
caregivers, family and friends. 

Not a penny of cost came 
from the family; charitable 
gifts to the Make it Happen 

program and in-kind donations 
provided everything. And 
she made sure not to forget 
her son’s 16th birthday; the 
staff made a cupcake cake for 
him and everyone joined in 
celebrating his milestone day.

The donations of homemade 
food were overwhelming and 
delicious. It was a wonderful 
evening for all, full of 
laughter, tears and dancing, 
something Denise had always 
loved to do.

Before ALS robbed Denise of 
her ability to speak she had 
explained why she wanted 
what she dubbed the “ALS 
Diagnosis Party.” She said, 
“If I didn’t have ALS, I never 
would have met all these nice 
people.”

The hospice team, Denise’s 
family, and many friends and 
supporters, went into high-
flying party mode to make it 
all happen. 

Denise was determined to 
emphasize the joy of her 
life, not her disease. Her 
best friend, Susan Marie 
Peth, said, “When I think of 
Denise, I think of laughter, 
determination and her 
amazing smile. 

“She was a mom first and 
foremost. Cameron and Kyle 
meant the world to her. She 
loved to laugh and have 
fun with them, and with her 
friends. She lived every day 
with a gusto that would take 
anyone's breath away.”

The family had already 
suffered a tragedy when 
Denise’s husband died of 
leukemia. She had been 
caring for him and their two 
sons when she began having 
problems with finger dexterity 
so troublesome that she could 
not continue to work as a 
dental hygienist.

ABOVE, LEFT: Denise Bernath 
and her mother, Marsha Kurek 
(at right) with some of Denise’s 
hospice caregivers. Shown from 
left: Jennifer Wilson, MSW; Lashea 
Middlebrook, STNA; Brittney 
Johnson, STNA; Kris Romp, RN.

“If I didn’t have ALS, I 
never would have met 
all these nice people.” 

- Denise Bernath 
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Denise, a 20-year resident of Perrysburg, also 
started falling in 2013. At first her symptoms 
were attributed to the stress of her husband’s 
death, but just five months after his passing, 
the ALS diagnosis was made. Denise was 46. 
She died Jan. 15, 2015.

Her mother and her sons had cared for her 
as the disease wasted her muscles. She also 
received support and strength from friends at 
St. Rose Church.

Susan said Denise left behind a legacy of 
courage. “Having known Denise my whole 
life, I have many fun memories of road trips, 
hockey games and luaus on Long Lake, but 
the way she lived her last year and three 
months of life is amazing to me,” she said.  

rIGHT, top to bottom: Denise’s family and 
friends help her enjoy the music and the dance floor 
despite her ALS.

BELOW: Denise with her family; sons Cameron and 
Kyle, and parents Don and Marsha Kurek. Denise 
shows off a gift from her caregivers, an autographed 
photo and sweatshirt from Jimmy Kimmel.
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For many, disposing of the clothing of a loved 
one who has died can feel like giving away 
memories. One volunteer is doing something 
to help.

Warm hugs and bedtime stories are woven 
into plaid flannel shirts and soft yellow robes. 
Volunteer and talented seamstress Amanda 
“Mandy” Ferrell takes these beloved items 
and creates teddy bears for families. The 
bears help keep the memories alive, and the 
hugs go on.

Volunteer Coordinator Jennifer VanVorhis 
said it all began 
when Mandy asked 
if there were any 
sewing project 
gifts she could 
create. She made 
a sample bear for 
Jennifer, who loved 
the idea right away.

The bears have 
caught on and orders keep coming, with 
supplies paid for by donations to the Make 
it Happen program. The bears are about 
14 inches tall and capable of withstanding 
serious, prolonged attention from young 
children who miss grandma. 

“It’s not just a piece of clothing in a box. It’s 
something they can actually love and hug 
on,” Jennifer said.

In a thank-you note to Mandy, Eleanor Riffle, 
a member of another hospice family, wrote 
about her bears. “We are eternally grateful. 

You will never know how much they touched 
our lives,” she wrote. 

Mandy works full time as a chemical 
engineer but gives as much time as she can to 
hospice, especially in creative projects. 

“I love working with my hands,” said Mandy. 
“I wanted to find opportunities that would 
allow me to use the talents I have in a positive 
way. I have also made crocheted and knitted 
hats for cancer patients, quilted wraps for 
foster pets (to prevent marking), and most 
recently the teddy bears and dignity scarves,” 

she said. Dignity 
scarves are bibs 
for adults which 
are designed to 
look like scarves.

Mandy said 
it gives her a 
wonderful feeling 
to know that she 
can give someone 

a huggable, sweet little bear with which to 
remember a loved one. 

These custom-made teddy bears and some 
unexpected balloons helped one grief-
stricken family in particular. Tracy Fortain 
and her family were grieving for her mother, 
Ruth Hundsrucker. To everyone’s surprise, 
balloons were delivered to Ruth’s funeral.

To help her young grandchildren get through 
what could have been a scary event for them, 
Ruth had set this up before she died.

memory bears keep love alive
Thoughtful volunteer helps make memories for children of all ages



She had asked Jennifer to carry out the plan 
and keep it a secret. Jennifer kept her promise 
but was worried about having balloons sent to 
a funeral.

When Tracy saw the balloons and someone 
quickly explained, “they’re from your mom,” 
she understood. Her young son didn’t cry 
again after the balloons arrived. 

“Leave it to my mom to know what to do for 
my kids and to always think of them first. I’m 
so grateful to Jennifer for following through 
with my mom’s wishes,” she said. The 
children later wrote messages to grandma on 
the balloons and let them go, heaven bound.

Three unique teddy bears also helped Ruth’s 
grandchildren feel better.

Mandy had taken Ruth’s pink fleece robe 
and made it into two bears for her two 
granddaughters, incorporating sleeve 
embroidery detail on the feet, slightly 
different on each pink bear. One of grandma’s 
soft blue robes became a bear for Tracey’s 
young son.

The oldest child, age 9, understood what the 
bears represented when those gift-wrapped 
boxes were opened at Christmas time, and 
cried.

“They love them. They sleep with them every 
night and don’t go anywhere without them,” 
Tracey said. 

ABOVE, TOP: A dignity scarf, a bib for an adult 
designed to look like a scarf, made by volunteer 
Mandy Ferrell.

ABOVE, BOTTOM: One of the memory bears made 
by Mandy out of a hospice patient’s robe.
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Director’s Column
By Sue Brookins, MSN, RN, ACHPN, CNS 
Corporate Director of Hospice

THE MOST BEAUTIFUL THING

I’ve come to believe that being present at someone’s death is among the most intimate experiences 
we can have as human beings. It is both a privilege and an honor. 

You might be surprised, but I find moments of beauty in hospice care. It is in these intimate 
moments we bear witness to the true beauty in humanity, at its most fragile and vulnerable. 

The most beautiful thing I’ve ever seen is a grown man or woman climbing into bed with mom 
to hold her as she died. That expression of love, of solace, of giving everything within us for the 
comfort of another, is beyond measure.

When hospice employees or volunteers hear the words spoken, feel the love given, and see the 
comfort of presence that families give to their dying loved ones, they can’t help but be changed for 
the better. And that is a beautiful thing, too.  

“For years I heard Hospice referred to as “personal angels,” “caring and helpful,” 
“loving and gentle,” “such a comfort for the entire family.” And finally, Senior 
Independence came to my family with its caring, helpful, loving, gentle ways. 

Personal angels? Yes! You made my husband’s final journey peaceful, all the while 
including the family in every step, gently explaining away our fears of the unknown, 
helping us help him die in peace, with dignity.

Thank you for guiding all of us to that moment.”

					   
				    	 ~ A grateful family



READER OPINION SURVEY - pLEASE RESPOND
We strive to provide you with the information that you want to know, and personal stories that 
you love to read. Let us know if we’re hitting the mark! Please take three minutes to complete this 
brief survey and return to us in the enclosed envelope. Thank you!

How much do you enjoy reading Impressions?

		 	 	 	 	 

Not At All Very MuchSomewhat

What specific types of content do you like to read? (check all that apply)

	 Make it Happen events for 
patients and families

  Donor profiles and why they 
choose to give

  New hospice services 
(alternative therapies, etc.)

What other topics would you like to see included?

  Staff perspectives on hospice
  How charitable gifts are helping 

patients and families
  Volunteer profiles
  Donor list
  Comments from grateful families

Which description best matches how you feel after reading Impressions?

		 	 	 	       	

Discouraged, Sad 
or Depressed

Uplifted, Hopeful
or Inspired

Indifferent

What else can we do to make Impressions better for you?

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

Thank you for helping us improve our work for you! Please return in the enclosed envelope.
#

7www.seniorindependence.org
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thank you
for your generosity

The following donations were made between December 1, 2014 and February 28, 2015 in 
support of Senior Independence Hospice. If you believe your name to be omitted or printed in 
error, please accept our sincerest apologies and call the OPRS Foundation at 800-686-7800.

In Memory of:
Anna Albrecht
The John A. Becker Company

Darla Anglin
Butler County Common Pleas 		
   Court General Division
Ohio Auctioneers Association

Jacob Baas
Jacob & Stacy Baas, Jr.

Shirley Babcock
Elizabeth Santell

Richard Baier
Rose Baier

James Bailey
Thelma Dilger
Gary & Pamela Wilson

Dorothy Ball
Fred & Katherine Lombardo
Joseph A. Lombardo
Teresa A. Wehausen

Charles Bingham
Marilyn J. Bingham
John & Dorothy Dickerson
Michael Fox
Kathleen M. Mahon
Keith & Nola Patterson

Dolores J. Town
Jerrian C. Truesdell

Robert Brugh
John & Donna Searcy

Charles Buchanan
Anonymous
Bob & Linda Caro
Russell E. & Donna J. Helle
Norma LaPlante
Williams Industrial Service, Inc.

Blanche Canuto
Juliana Turek

Lucille Carr
Stephen J. & Karen Ann Carr

Bob Chambers
Betty Hyder

Dan Chase
Roger P. & Janet O. Chase

Dorothy Chester
Martha Fischer

Suzanne Christmyer
Calyxo USA, Inc.
Olive M. Christmyer
Joshua Business Graphics

Noretta Christoff
Todd & Jo Ann Korzec
Pat & Stacey Miller
Terri L. Stewart
TOPS Ohio 1904
Kathleen L. Trenchik

Lois Cox
Myron Dillard

George Dalton
Ann Dalton-Smith

Jessie Duff
John R. Duff

Sharon Duff
Donald R. Duff

Virginia Erdner
Kenneth M. Erdner

Marilyn Faustich
Randy & Mary Ahnen
William V. & Lisa K. Gehret
James & Susan Gurski
Charles & Martha Hoying

Bruce & Margaret Flohr
Linda Darlage

Frances Freeman
Martha Woodall
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Naomi Garver
Douglas & Janis Garver
Louise Joerndt & Family

Raymond Gawrych
Lucille Gawrych

Ray Gooch
Flossie M. Gooch

Rema Gooch
Flossie M. Gooch

Olinto Grasseschi
Anna Grasseschi

Chester Grzybowski
Michael & Mary Ann Rant

William Hagen
Martha A. Hagen

Donald Hammond
Choir at Faith Community 		
   Covenant Church
Yvonne Carney

Ruth Harrison
Ritchie Levine
Turner Electrical Services

Ruth Hasson
Dale J. Hasson

Albin Hazucha
Agnes L. Peterson
Rose Marie Walker

Shirley Helber
Cindy A. Beery
Michael A. & Kathy L. Braidich
Scott E. & Amy J. Farkas
Deborah A. Helber
Randall & Cindy Kratzer
Delbert L. & Carolyn M. 		
   McElrath
The Mundy Family
Laura A. Patzer
Gwendolyn M. Roberts
Ken & Carol Schaumburg

Margaret Henry
Peggy Brown

Thomas Henry
Karl Koon
MST MACYS
Whitney O’Neal
David J. Worley

Raymond Heuring
James & Denise Hoskins

Marjorie Hoffman
Arla J. Hull 

Clarence Hollon
Ken Hales
Monroe Publishing Company

Clifford Hoying
Oskar and Charlotte Buschmann 	
   Fund of The Troy Foundation

Mary Hursh
Susan Brock
Cincinnati Children’s Hospital 	    	
   Medical Center
Joe & Athel Dodds
Wilbur L. & Betty L. Hughes

Marjorie Ijams
Norris R. Ijams

Lois Ireland
Advertiser Printers, Inc.
Alliance Printing & Mailing
Rita M. Benseler
Pat Bowman
Barbara K. Chappell
Virginia M. Dillman
Donald & Elaine Garver
Marye J. Hoover
LLS Neighborhood Volunteer
Middletown Fine Arts Center
Robert W. & Mary Jane 		
   Murphy
Timothy & Janel Nelson
Ologie LLC
James B. & Irene W. Orem
Ida Mae Peck

Mildred Johnson
Richard Matson

Emery Karovics
Dennis Campana

Evon Kimerer
Donald Kimerer

Betty Kindle
Lisa Kindle

Lawrence Kirk
Joanne J. Hess

Karen Knott
Alison K. Karrh

Helen Koch
Christine Dobo

Marilyn Koetz
Edwin Koetz

Henry LaPlante
Norma LaPlante

Lois Lawrence
Allan Lawrence

Richard & Gloria Leonard
Children of Richard & Gloria 		
   Leonard

Loretta Linden
Roger & Janet Roth

Frances Link
Patricia A. Bandeen
Keith & Mary Boehm
Fred & Kristen Krueckberg
Julie A. Lauer
Kenneth L. & Jenny L. Williams

June Littlefield
Jane A. Littlefield

Richard Malinas
Cheryl H. Lane

Elwood Marsh
Carol A. Corl
Jerry M. & Robin R. Giesler
The Levorchick Family
Mark Marsh
Tom & Marla Marsh
Bob Winters

Effie McCracken
Janet L. Brawley
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Mary McGowan
Albert & Jennifer Adams
Brian A. Bash
Matthew R.Goldman & Elizabeth 	
   A. Pearson
Michael A. & Lisa H. Knall
James Loeb
David J. & Penny E. Strauss

Gladys McWhorter
A. Keith & Ginger L. Moore
Sun Plumbing & Deans Septic

Marvin Meininger
Anonymous
Peggy Baird
Kurt & Connie Barhorst
John & Cheryl Biggs
Dale & Jane DeLoye
Donald & Sue Fair
Roger & Rosanna Grinstead
James F. & Donna M. Gross
Edward & Nancy Hamaker
Martin Hardman
Dennis L. & Deborah S. 		
   Johnson
Bob & Norma Kritzer
Kaye Lengerich
M & R Electric
Gaylord L. & Carol M. Meininger
Linda S. Meininger
Robert O. & Winston K. New
Kevin O’Leary
Bryan & Sara Olding
Rebecca Rankin
Charles & Dolores Rembold
RJB Sales & Service
John & Cynthia Scheu
Shelby County Democratic Women
Shelby County Treasurer’s Office
Gary & Marlene Shuchat
Richard E. & Joan D. Steinke
Joseph Thoma
Jeff & Karen Vogel
Kenneth J. & Ann E. Wallery

Richard Minder
Diane Kittower

Eileen Montgomery
George E. & Mary E. Zanic

Edwin Morgan
VFW Girard Post 419

Charles Murphy
Mark & Susan Henslee
Pat Murphy and family
Phyllis Murphy
Dixie Spinnell and family

Dave Newton
Donald & Maryann Buckenmeyer

Regina Oakley
Roger & Janet Chase

Frances O’Grady
Michael O’Grady

Richard Paulus
Syble Andrews
Gail E. Austin
Brian Barhorst
Leroy & Lucy Gaier
Chandulal D. & Bhagvati C. 		
   Ghodasara
Ryan Howell & Stacey Clark 	    	
   and family
Lois A. Hoying
Lewis A. & Betty L. Kremer
Monnier & Co. CPA’s
Cynthia Reinhardt
Diana Reinhardt
Kim & Mike Rosehgarten and family
Julie & Charlie Smart and family
Alice K. Smith

Elizabeth Petrosky
Holly Burge & Steven Stafford
Denise A. Butcher
Rosemarie Kleine
Wayne W. & Mary R. Kwallek
Christine L. Popadak
Ronald G. Reese
Timothy G. & Linda C. Stantial

Neal Pfaff
Christine Pfaff

Joseph Rade
Louise Rade

Lynn Rainsberger
William & Margaret Richardson

Gladys V. Randall
Jeannette G. Crain

Violet Reed
Lawrence W. Trennel

James Reilly
Judy Wilson

Patricia Richards
Arthur J. Richards

Amy Rittenhouse-McCartney
Kenneth D. & Pauline M. 		
   Rittenhouse

Rosemary Roussos
Mickey & Kathleen Conway
Nancy M. Roussos

Dorothy Russell
William & Christine Shunk
Mardell Zidarin

Betty Sabino
Beverly S. Lann

Bob Samek
Dean Samek

Richard Sarno
Ann D. Alongi
Richard J. & Kathryn M. Smith

Eleanor Schaefer
Laurel L. Schaefer

Reva Schaffner
Edward & Bonnie Darrow

Edith Shaffer
John & Bonnie Huston

Carl Sharlow
Anonymous
Carl & Marcy Anderson
Charles R. & Sue A. Baker
Margie A. Bringe
Clifford & Madonna Bury
Edith G. Campbell
Betty J. Csehi
Dale I. & Karen G. Monroe
Ricky L. & Dawn A. Sharlow



11www.seniorindependence.org

Charles & Ruth Sheehan
Wayne Stiffler
Kenneth D. & Betty J. Todd
Gene & Mae Zapadka

Frank & Marjoree Sheridan
Albert & Sally Nellis

Peter Snyder
Celia Snyder

Charles Sparks
Douglas Pratt
Daniel & Sara Thompson

Anne Starc
Nancy A. Lambo

Veronica Subleski
Julie A. Lauer

Regina Sweeney
Richard P. & Susan R. Mears

Salvatore Tedeschi
Beverly J. Tedeschi

John Thuermer
Heather Thuermer

Betty Tozier
Porter & Porter Law Offices

James Tracy
William & Linda Herold
Mike & Pamela Viola
David R. & Nancy J. Watt

Robert Vail
Haley Buchman

Louis Vallesi
Frank & Deanna Magisano

Barbara Wallace
Bobbie Hanscel

Dorothy Webster
Jeanette Langston

Robert Weymer
Virginia Weymer

Nellie Weyrick
Sandra Weyrick Scott

Jane Williams
Donald Williams

Paul Williams
Leila Williams

Thomas Williard
Len and Christine Leber
Mary J. Mullin
Mark D. & Teresa E. Ricaurte
Charles P. & Judith V. Shriner
Billie E. Spencer
Paul & Suzanne Stivison
Mary Wentz
Jonathan K. & Betsy T. Zahn

Alma Wilson
Gary & Anne Dale

Elizabeth Wolf
Monica L. Baker
Sandra D. Trinter

J. Warren Yoder
Keith Yoder

In Honor of:
Matilda Benkowski
Krystin K. Smaka

Denise Bernath
Deborah E. Graver

Julie Lauer
Raymond J. & Norma I. Heuring

Donna Nedrow
Kenneth D. & Pauline M. 		
   Rittenhouse

Violet Samek
Dean Samek

Other Donations:
Darrell & Jennifer Alt
John Anglin & Assoc. Auctioneers
Fredrick B. & Susan L. Ball
Michael E. & Linda L. Barnet
Richard & Barbara Benkowski
Nancy B. Bolen

Richard & Karen Boyson
Jane E. Brodnik
William W, & Leda F. Bryant
Elizabeth Buschmann
Virginia Chapan
The Community Foundation of 		
   Mahoning Valley
Jeannette G. Crain
Elaine Echols
Carol J. Edmonds
Mary Ann Evans
ExxonMobil Foundation
Katy L. Farson
Kathie S. Gannon
Deborah E. Graver
Elliott S. Grayson
Sarah Hadley
Jeffery P. Harrison & Karen Robie
Mark Harrison
Patrick Harrison
Thomas Harrison
Halver & Marilyn Haugen
Richard Haugland
Rev. L. Michael Herbert
Robert and Pamela Homa
Stanley J. Kappers
George Keim
Pearl R. Keleman
Constance M. Lewis
Fred F. Lombardo
Stanley Mann
Jerry M. Markley
Cheryl & Sean McLaughlin
Chris J. & Christine L. Meyer
Deborah Mezinko
Monroe United Methodist  		
   Women
The Muchnicki Family Fund of The 	
   Columbus Foundation
Whitney O’Neal 
Hilda Pidwell
Wendy Price Kiser
Cheryl Reinel
Mary G. Rucker
Luke B. Schoenlein
Robert & Sandra Simpson
Lawrence & Donna Spengler
Marilyn J. Steele
Linda Terrell
Mary L. Timman
Ann Waltman
Sue Welty
John & Susan Wilding
Cheryl Withrow



A mother and son, both dying and separated 
by distance and fragile health, had a single 
wish — to see each other one last time. 
Donors helped Senior Independence Hospice 
to bring them together for a few final 
moments in each other’s company.

“We knew as a hospice team that we had to 
find a way to get this mother and son together 
to honor this end of life wish,” said Cara 
Lageson, volunteer coordinator. “Thanks to 
donations from the community to our Make it 
Happen program, we were able to fulfill this 
most meaningful wish,” she said.

The mother had begun to transition from life 
to death. Her son lived an hour away and was 
also very ill, unable to sit upright.

“We decided to hire a medical transport 
company to bring him to see his mother and 
say goodbye,” Cara explained.

The family kept the meeting private and 
quiet, just letting mother and son spend time 
together. She died two days later. Her son died 
three months after those special moments with 
his mother, something that might not have 
happened without heartfelt help from donors 
to Make it Happen. 

“The entire hospice team feels blessed to have 
been part of this touching moment,” said Cara.

“Words cannot express what this meant for 
my mother and brother to see each other 
again,” said a family member in a thank-you 
note to hospice.

Local Offices
Akron/Canton: 330-873-3468
1815 W. Market St., Akron, OH 44313

Central Ohio: 614-433-0031
6555 Busch Blvd., Columbus, OH 43229

Greater Cleveland: 440-953-1256
38879 Mentor Ave., Suite A 
Willoughby, OH 44094

Mahoning Valley: 330-533-4350
6715 Tippecanoe Rd., Canfield, OH 44406

Miami Valley: 937-415-5666
6520 Poe Ave., Dayton, OH 45414

Southwest Ohio: 513-681-8174
9600 Colerain Ave., Suite 300
Cincinnati, OH 45251

Greater Toledo: 419-865-1499
1730 S. Reynolds Rd., Toledo, OH 43614

24/7 Assistance: Phone: 855-579-4967
Fax: 855-579-4968

DONORS BRING MOTHER AND SON TOGETHER


